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MEETING NOTES 

 
 

September 28, 2007 
 
The regular meeting of the College Facilities Master Plan Council was held on Friday, 
September 28, 2007, at 2:00 pm, in Room F106. 
 

Members Present:  Geraldine Perri, Sal Espiritu, Jan Ford, Joe Marron, Henri Migala, 
Arleen Satele and David Suter 
 

Member(s) Absent:  Paul Boatner, Marvelyn Bucky, Cristina Chiriboga, Carol Lloyd, Brad 
Monroe, Madelaine Wolfe and Tony Zambelli 
  
Vice President Satele opened the meeting with a PowerPoint 
presentation on Campus Signage.  The college signage history was 
reviewed.   
 

• 2001 – The original concepts were developed. 
• 2005 – GCCCD interviewed signage designers.  Selection was 

made for Harmon Nelson. 
• 2006 – The College Facilities Master Plan Council Ad Hoc 

Committee was created. 
• 2007 – Governing Board gave permission to award; advertise bid 

package; and approve shop drawings.  Manufacturing began, 
and in December 2007 the new signage will be installed. 

 
There was some discussion about monument signage, but we will have 
to wait for more funding to take on that project.  The Signage 
Workgroup met this week.  Installation will begin in the last week of 
November 2007.  Copies of all of the proposed numbering/lettering were 
distributed to all members of the committee with a request to proofread 
the numbering and lettering for their building for accuracy before the 
next meeting.  Please contact Vice President Satele with any 
corrections or questions. 
 
There will be a Schedule Kickoff/Open House tentatively scheduled for 
Wednesday, November 14, 2007 from 5:00 – 8:00pm.  At that time 
there will be an unveiling of the new room numbering.  All Signage is 
ADA compliant with Braille lettering/numbering. 
 
There was discussion about smoking areas on campus.  We may need 
to move the smoking area next to the Student Center, and use the 
concrete tables from LRC for smoking areas. 
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There is a proposal for a Cuyamaca College Rose Garden – the David 
Austin Rose Garden.  David Austin is a renowned and established 
English rose nursery that has partnered with Balboa Park for creating 
and maintaining their rose garden.  We may be able to extend it to our 
college.  There was much discussion; the concept of rose garden was 
approved, we would just find the right location.   
 
The College Facilities Master Plan Committee members then adjourned 
for a pre-tour of the new Student Center at 2:50pm. 
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